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From: Joshua Johnson    

 

Date: February 12, 2024 

 

To: Mayor Brett Devore – Oelwein City Council - City Administrator Dylan Mulfinger 

 

Subject: Pool Boiler 

 

 

 

 

 The Oelwein Family Aquatic Center pool water boiler is in need of replacement. The current 

boiler was installed in 2012 and has become a constant source of problems for the department keeping 

it running. Keeping the pool water at a constant temperature is imperative to keep patrons returning to 

the facility. The current boiler has been flooded a couple of times as it is located near the waterway. 

Contractors have been called to help keep the existing unit running and we were still running into 

issues. The new boiler will be the same model and will be raised two feet to help prevent any future 

flooding of the boiler.  

 

Funds that the park department received from the Northeast Iowa Charitable Foundation will be 

utilized to pay for this project. I am recommending using the low bid from WBC Mechanical, Inc. in 

the amount of $59,637.00 to replace the existing pool water boiler. Thank you for your consideration 

in this matter. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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